
Town Hall Meeting June 11 
Permitting/Scheduling/ Budget Impacts 

 
We have had great success in our nearly year long effort to 
secure the land use permits necessary for the Project:  

 the Historical Landmarks Advisory Committee approved 
us and thanked us for our commitment to preserving this 
iconic Sanctuary,  

 the Montecito Association Land Use Committee 
unanimously approved the Project, 

 the full Montecito Association Board of Directors wrote a 
letter of to the Montecito Planning Commission 
recommending approval, and  

 on April 18 we appeared before the Planning Commission 
and received its unanimous approval, and the time for 
anyone to appeal has expired, so the key permit is in 
hand. [APPLAUSE!!] 

 
Our final steps in the land use permitting phase are: 

 an appearance before the Montecito Board of 
Architectural Review on June 22 for preliminary 
approval, which we expect because they gave all 
favorable comments when we appeared before them for 
conceptual review 

 final approval by the Montecito Board of Architectural 
Review, which would be by consent assuming no 
opposition on June 22, and 

 a Coastal Development Permit, which should be pro 
forma as we are essentially renovating with no change in 
size or use.  

To give credit where it is due, all of us in Project leadership 
believe that our success in this enormously intricate permitting 
work was due to the careful, thorough and highly professional 
work of our Project Architect, Bob Easton, who took on the 



permitting assignment in addition to his architectural 
responsibilities, and to the amazing work done by Rev. Aimee 
to build relationships with the neighbors and make them feel 
like fully informed partners in the Project. All of the agencies 
before which we met noted with pleasure that there was no 
neighborhood opposition. 
 
So next up on the regulatory front is building permits. Bob is 
98% finished with the detailed architectural plans and maybe 
80% on the engineering plans required for issuance of our 
building permits, and will have them complete by mid-August, 
when the Facilities Committee will review for approval each of 
the 100 plus drawings. Once the filing package is complete, we 
will finalize the schedule with the Building Department, which 
we currently expect will involve filing in the November to 
December time frame for permit issuance in late April to early 
May, 2018. That is a good fit with the Vestry’s decision not to 
begin construction until the end of the 2018-2019 Parish 
School year, which ordinarily ends in June. 
 
On the budget side: 

 We continue to update and refine our cost estimating 
process, including a revalidation of the roof shoring plan 
used for the current budget, but so far we have not 
identified any change in Project scope that would require 
a budget increase, and we still have a full 20% 
contingency reserve in the budget, totaling $900,000.  

 There will be negative impacts on specific budget lines 
from our decision to delay the project by 9 months:  
o We can anticipate inflation in both labor and 

materials costs of at least 2%, and if Congress passes 
a major tax overhaul or appears close, this could 
create to a construction boom which would be 



expected to produce still higher labor and material 
cost inflation.  

o An inflation adjustment also is built into the contract 
for our Fisk organ.  

o And our internal costs for project management, 
bookkeeping and other staff support also will 
increase. 

 On the positive side: 
o The delayed construction start will allow us to 

broaden the field of bidders for the General 
Contract, which may produce lower numbers in our 
fixed price General Contract. 

o And the delayed start allows more time for all of us 
to pay the remaining installments on our Capital 
Campaign commitments before the major 
construction spending starts. To date, of the $10.2 
million of capital campaign commitments received, 
which are payable over 1 to 5 years, $6.2 million has 
been paid. If we all continue paying our installments 
on time—or better yet speed up payment—those 
funds will be available for investment longer and we 
could reduce or even eliminate the need for bridge 
financing. Right now, we are budgeted to borrow 
$500,000 in the third quarter of 2019. If we could 
eliminate that the bank fees and interest we save 
would be available for the Project and for 
endowment. 

 
 So the bottom line is that we continue to reassess and 

control the budget as a work in process, but so far so 
good. 

 
 


